
          Morningside Elementary
SBDM Minutes
March 17, 2022
Meeting was called to order at 3:30 p.m. 

Members present were Heather Goodman, Alex Vega, Morgan Pitvorec, Rachel Stinnett, Roger Henson, and Heather Paulsen. 
Council reviewed the current agenda.  Alex Vega made a motion to approve the agenda; motion was seconded by Rachel Stinnett.  All were in consensus. 
Council reviewed the February meeting minutes.  Morgan Pitvorec made a motion to approve the minutes; motion was seconded by Roger Henson.  All were in consensus.  
No public comment.
Heather Goodman shared the Principal’s report with council members including the following information:
· Enrollment- MES currently has 465 students.  Enrollment is up and several new students have enrolled over the past couple of weeks.
·  Updates:
· MES hosted the Governors Cup and it was a successful event.  
· The Spring Book Fair was a success and PTO reported a large profit this year.
· Our 5th graders toured TKS on March 7th.
· MES just completed spring pictures.
· Pre Registration for next year opened on March 15th.
· Open borders deadline for priority applications is April 15th.
· Upcoming events
· No school on March 18th for students and teachers.  This is a snow make up day for classified staff. 
· Report cards go home on March 21st.
· We will celebrate World Down Syndrome Day by wearing crazy socks on March 21st.  
· The 5th graders will go on a field trip to Bernheim Forest on March 24th.
· Spring break is April 4-8.
· Cumberland Dental will be providing services to MES students in April.
· Star testing will take place April 18-21st.
Heather Goodman presented to the Council the year to date budget for Section 6 and the General Fund.  The deadline for instructional monies to be spent by certified staff for the current school year was March 15th.  Any remaining allocations will be used for a contingency fund.  
Heather Goodman reported on Parent Input Letters for 22-23. Parents can set up a conference to speak about student needs.  She reiterated that this conference is not for specific teacher requests.  The conference is held to discuss specific academic needs for their child.  The deadline for requesting a conference is Friday, April 1st.
Heather Goodman discussed the 22-23 staffing allocations. She reported that MES will not lose any positions.  We have been allocated the same amount of teachers for next year.  On this budget, we are only allocated a total of 2.5 Sped teachers.   However, due to numbers, the district has agreed to fund an additional .5 Sped. teacher.  This will give us a total of 3 full time certified Sped. positions.  Morgan Pitvorec made a motion to approve staffing allocations; the motion was seconded by Heather Paulsen.  All were in consensus. 
Heather Goodman provided to Council the 22-23 School Budget Report. The budget was reviewed.  Rachel Stinnett made a motion to approve the school budget report; the motion was seconded by Alex Vega.  All were in consensus.  
Heather Goodman reported to Council on the 22-23 Section 6 Budget allocations.  Overall, there was a 10% decrease in the budget from last school year.  We are able to eliminate several unneeded stipend allocations for next year.  By doing this, we are able to keep instructional allocations the same for teachers.  Council discussed the stipends that will be needed for 22-23 and incurring costs for benefits coverage.  Roger Henson made a motion to approve the Section 6 budget; the motion was seconded by Alex Vega.  All were in consensus. 
Heather Goodman reported on Staff Placement for 22-23. Heather Paulsen will be moving to 3rd grade due to accommodate the large number of second grade students rolling up.  All other grade levels will remain the same. Classified staff assignments have not been determined yet. Morgan Pitvorec made a motion to approve the staff placements; the motion was seconded by Rachel Stinnett.  All were in consensus. 
Heather Goodman shared the ESS Planning Form for 22-23. A daytime waiver person will be utilized.  This person will work with 1st-5th grade students on reading skills and more intense instruction. The budget also includes costs for First Grade Camp.  The camp will employee 2 classified assistants, 5 certified classroom teachers and a coordinator.  This budget also includes the cost for the ESS Coordinator.  Rachel Stinnet made a motion to approve the planning form; the motion was seconded by Heather Paulsen.  All were in consensus.  
Heather Goodman reported on the Title I Planning Form for 22-23.  The planning form is based off of 10% of this year’s funding. In priority, funds will be utilized for a certified math interventionist and 2 classified instructional assistants to work with station teaching.  In addition, the plan includes funding for literacy and math instructional resources and parent involvement events. Alex Vega made a motion to approve the planning form; a motion was seconded by Morgan Pitvorec.  All were in consensus.  
Heather Goodman provided an update on Staff Vacancies for 22-23.  We will have one classified instructional assistant position available due to a retirement.  
Heather Goodman shared information about the Title I Spring Parent Involvement Event.  We will have Art Night on March 30th from 5:30 to 6:30.  The MES PTO will have a fundraiser that evening.  Parents can purchase a ceiling tile that their student can paint.  These tiles will be displayed throughout our building.   
Heather Goodman reported that school visitors and volunteers are transitioning back into the building.  Parents are excited to be back into our facility and the transition has gone very smoothly. 
Heather Goodman provided the Nutrition & Physical Activity Report Card 2022 to Council for their review. 
The Council discussed committee meeting minutes for February.  
Closing Business:
Other Business: None
Council discussed April agenda items to include Use of School Space. 
The next regular scheduled meeting is April 21st, 2022 at 3:30 PM in the MES library.
Alex Vega made a motion to adjourn; the motion was seconded by Heather Paulsen.  All were in agreement.  The meeting adjourned at 4:15 PM. 
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